
 

 

                        

 
 
 

BULLETIN –  29 October 2018

 
Monday 29 October 
Year 10 RoSA Preparation Course 
 
Tuesday 30 October 
Year 7 Vaccinations 
Deadly Dreaming 
 
Wednesday 31 October 
Deadly Dreaming 
Year 9 Changing Places Excursion 
 
Thursday 1 November 
School Spectacular Rehearsal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday 5 November 
Year 8 Valid Science Testing 
 
Tuesday 6 November   
Year 8 Valid Science Testing 
 
Wednesday 7 November 
Deadly Dreaming 
P & C Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

CANTEEN CLOSURE 

Due to the construction of the brand 
new building there will be no 
permanent canteen facilities available 
at Riverstone High until the completion 
of the build. In the interim a food truck 
has been organised to visit the school 
during recess and lunchtimes. A menu 
is attached. 

REMINDER 

P & C MEETING 

WEDNESDAY 7 NOVEMBER 

7.00 PM SCHOOL LIBRARY 

ALL WELCOME 

 

TOP PRIDE POINT EARNERS 

YEAR 7          -  Kendrew O 
YEAR 8          -  Bianca I 
YEAR 9          -  Jacob H 
YEAR 10        -  Samuel M 
SUPPORT      -  Garrold H 
 

“The proactive approach to a mistake 
is to acknowledge it instantly, correct 
and learn from it.”  

Stephen Covey 

 



 

 

NIRIMBA COLLEGIATE -  PROPOSAL FOR FUTURE EDUCATION PROVISION 

At a recent P & C meeting.  Ms Downie outlined a proposal being developed by the leadership of the 
Nirimba Collegiate to significantly expand so as to be able to offer greater and more flexible learning 
opportunities for our students. 

We are currently formulating a proposal for the future education provision in the North West region in 
order to provide more options to our students for their Year 11 and 12 studies. 

The proposed model significantly expands our collegiate, with Quakers Hill, Riverstone and Seven Hills 
High Schools becoming a full 7-12 campuses and Wyndham College retaining its status as a Years 11 
and 12 campus. 

In order to further develop the proposal, we are undertaking some research with assistance from the 
NSW Department of Education’s Communication and Engagement team.  The research involves small 
group discussions, which provide an opportunity for you to share your thoughts on education in the 
senior years for your child and give your opinion on different aspects of the proposed changes. 

As parents and caregivers, we value your input on how we can continue to best meet the needs of our 
students in the senior years of their high school education. 

Your opinions, comments and feedback will be considered as we continue to develop the proposed 
model. 

A parent discussion group will take place in the library on Tuesday, 30 October from 3.00 pm to 4.00 
pm. 

YEAR 8 SCIENCE 

Year 8 Science students will be sitting the VALID Science 8 test on Week 4 this term.  It is a State test 
which in an interactive, multimedia test and is completed on a computer.  The test is composed of 
multiple choice, short response and extended response tasks and testing skill and understanding of 
Science. Each student needs to bring headphones or earbuds that will plug into a school computer. 
Class 8 O students will be sitting the test on Monday 5 November and the remainder of Year 8 will be 
sitting the test on Tuesday 6 November periods 1 and 2. 

YEAR 10 

This is a busy term for Year 10.  Below are some important dates: 

27 November – Wyndham Orientation Day and Parent Information Evening 

28 November – Graduation Assembly Rehearsal / Sign Out  

(Mandatory Attendance. Students are also reminded that all subject material contributions must be 
paid and any textbooks returned by this date.) 

4 December – Year 10 Formal 6pm – 10pm  

(Invited students only, Invitations will be issued later in the term.  The cost of the ticket is $100 and 
must be paid to the Front Office by Friday 16 November.  Money will not be received by the Front 
Office until the official invitation is issued.) 

7 December – Year 10 Graduation Assembly 

13 December – Presentation Evening 

14 December – Rewards Excursion 



 

 

SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM VISIT 

Tuesday 30th October is the 3rd visit to see Year 7 students and also catch-up with some Year  8 & 10 
students. Year 7 students will be given the final dose of HPV vaccine. 

Any students who have not yet started the program can commence at this visit, this will be their  “Last 
chance” to join the Year 7 program (HPV will be completed during 2nd Visit 2019)  

Year 8 students will be offered a catch-up vaccination for 2nd dose HPV. 

Year 10 students absent on the last Vaccination date will be provided meningococcal ACWY vaccine. 

In addition, NSW Health has extended the age group who can get this vaccine for free at the GP (if they 
have not received it at school). 

The meningococcal ACWY vaccine is now available for 15-19 year olds until the end of 2018.  

SCHOOL SPECTACULAR 

Four students from our Support Unit will be representing Riverstone High School at School Spectacular 
this year.  School Spectacular showcases amazing student talent from around the state and will be 
performing at Qudos Bank Arena on 23 and 24 November. 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


